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Discussion of the U.S. Economic and Monetary Policy Outlook 

Committee members were highly attentive to recent U.S. trade policy developments and the implications 
for the economic outlook. Members viewed these developments, together with ongoing uncertainty about 
the trajectory of trade policy, as contributing to their expectations for slower economic growth and higher 
inflation this year. Several members expressed more concern about downside risks to growth and 
employment than the risk of elevated inflation. Members generally expected the Federal Reserve to keep 
interest rate policy unchanged, given higher expected inflation in the near term, until economic activity 
and labor market data potentially started to weaken. 

Members noted that despite the elevated volatility and deterioration of liquidity across asset classes in 
early April, markets continued to function in an orderly fashion. Some members highlighted that the 
unwinding of swap spread trades may have put upward pressure on longer-dated Treasury yields. Some 
members perceived downside risks to equity valuations if the proposed tariff rates were to be sustained. 
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Overall, members noted an unusual pattern of moves across some markets compared to past risk-off 
periods, which had typically resulted in more demand for U.S. assets. More generally, members expressed 
concern that continued uncertainty about trade policy could lead investors to factor in higher risk premia 
for U.S. assets. Members noted that they also remained attentive to developments related to fiscal policy. 

Discussion of the International Economic and Monetary Policy Outlook 

Committee members viewed U.S. tariffs as a negative demand shock for foreign economies, likely to 
result in slower growth and lower inflation. Members noted that the unexpected strength of many local 
currencies against the U.S. dollar could help offset any upside inflation risks from the increased costs of 
trade. Moreover, members noted that many foreign jurisdictions would likely have some room to adjust 
monetary and/or fiscal policies in an effort to offset any negative impacts from tariffs.      

Members interpreted the unexpected weakness of the dollar against other currencies in April as reflecting 
in part the market’s expectations for high tariff rates to weigh more on U.S. economic activity relative to 
foreign economies. Members also noted that shifts in currency risk hedging of U.S. dollar exposures 
could have contributed to the dollar’s depreciation. Committee members noted that the weakness of U.S. 
assets in response to the trade developments followed several years of inflows into U.S. assets driven 
primarily by expectations for U.S. economic outperformance, which resulted in a large increase in foreign 
holdings of U.S. assets.  


